
 

 

 

 

DELHI CAPITAL BADMINTON ASSOCIATION 
 

DCBA/Circular/2024/07                  Dated: 25th/June/2024  

  

CIRCULAR 
 

Aadhaar Card History Update Verification for State Tournaments 

 

Dear Players, 

The Badminton Association of India (BAI) has recently mandated Aadhaar card 

history update verification for all participants in BAI Junior Tournaments, effective 

from 11th June, 2024 (Circular BAI/GEN/BAI ID/075/2024). 

Following this directive, the Delhi Capital Badminton Association is now 

implementing Aadhaar card history update verification for all players participating in 

State Tournaments, effective immediately. This measure is essential to ensure fairness 

and uphold the integrity of our competitions. 

In case of any protest against a player, immediate Aadhaar card history update 

verification will be conducted. Therefore, it is mandatory for all players to be prepared 

for random checks and to have their Aadhaar cards readily available during 

tournaments. Additionally, players must ensure that their Aadhaar card is linked to 

an active mobile number capable of receiving OTPs for verification purposes. 

Please be informed that a fee of Rs. 3,000/- will be charged by the Delhi Capital 

Badminton Association for protests and immediate Aadhaar card history update 

verification conducted at tournament venues. 

It is imperative that every player cooperates fully with the verification process. Failure 

to provide Aadhaar card details or OTP upon request will result in immediate 

withdrawal from the tournament. 

We appreciate your cooperation in maintaining the integrity of our tournaments. 

Please ensure preparedness for the verification process to avoid any inconvenience. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Best regards, 

 

Justice Pankaj Naqvi (Retd.)   

Administrator   

Delhi Capital Badminton Association 


